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'Preston Carnahan < pcarnahan@rccl.com > 

Thursday, January 21 , 2021 8:42 AM 
Subject: Royal Caribbean - Quantum of the Seas Alaska 2021 

CAUTION: External Email 
This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and 
know the content is safe. 

Dear Alaska and Pacific Northwest partners, 

As you may be aware, today at 10:00 AM EST, Royal Caribbean Group announced the suspension of Quantum's 2021 
Alaska season. We have made the decision to keep the ship in the Asia-Pacific region for the 2021 summer 
season. Quantum, currently sailing from Singapore, is the only ship in our fleet currently operational and we will be 
continuing the healthy operation of the ship through the summer. 

Alaska sailings on Ovation, Serenade and Radiance of the Seas are not affected by this change, as we continue to work 
closely with the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and government authorities in North America. Together 
- along with the Healthy Sail Panel of globally recognized scientific and medical experts - we remain focused on our 
common goal for a healthy and safe return to cruising for guests, crew and the communities we visit. 

As always, thank you for your support and partnership, and stay healthy. 

Preston Carnahan 
Director, Business Development 
Seattle, USA 
PCarnahan@rccl.com I +1 (425) 229-7371 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: This message may contain confidential or legally privileged information. If you 
are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or taking any 
action in reliance on these contents is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this 
communication in error, please notify us immediately by responding to this e-mail and then delete it from your 
system. 

This email has been processed with the City of Ketchikan SPAM filter. Please still b e 
diligent with suspicious emails as no SPAM filter is 100% effect i ve. If you have 
questions or concerns please contact the City IT Department at 
cityit@city.ketchikan.ak.us 
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